
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

THE METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

MARION COUNTY, INDIANA

Regular Meeting, May 28, 2009 - 7:00 p.m.

Present:        Mr. Kite, Mrs. Spann Roddy, Mr. Dzwonar, Ms. Harris and Mr. Wright

Absent:  
None


Others: Dr. Mervilde, Mrs. Sutton, Dr. Ewing, Dr. Farrell, Dr. Hibbard, Mrs. Reynolds, Mr. Smith, Sylvia Lane, Linda Lawrence, Tina Merriweather, Charlie Geier, Shawnee Ames, Glenda Ritz, Val Boots, Christine Call

Presiding:
Mr. Kite, President


Mr. Kite called the Regular Meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the recitation of the pledge of allegiance led by Mr. Doss.

Approval Consent Agenda


Dr. Mervilde recommended that the Board approve the Consent Agenda including the following items:

· Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of May 13, 2009, the May 18, 2009, May 20, 2009 and the May 21, 2009 Memoranda of Executive Session and the Minutes of the May 20, 2009 Special Session

· Approval of Claims Docket totaling $3,069,973.74

· The Personnel Report which includes: Certified Personnel – Three Retirees (9), (10), (11); Three Resignations (9), (10), (11); One New Appointment (2); One Change in Status (1); and One Temporary to Regular Contract (1); Classified Personnel –Two Resignations (7), (8).

· Approval or Acceptance of Non-competitive Grants, Gifts and Donations – There was one non-competitive grant presented for approval – the Graduation Qualifying Grant (GQE) in the amount of $43,030.00 


Ms. Harris moved approval of the Consent Agenda as presented.  Mr. Dzwonar seconded.  Passed 4-0.

Mrs. Spann Roddy arrived at 7:05 p.m.

Superintendent's Announcements 


Dr. Mervilde congratulated students, teachers, administrators, classified staff, bus drivers, custodians and food service personnel for a great school year.  Summer school begins next week at North Central High School. Just over 200 teachers are registered for the International Baccalaureate training.  The Board should feel free to visit any section of training they would like.  


Dr. Mervilde will deliver a copy of the Phenix Investigation Report to the Board by June 10, 2009.  To give the Board ample time to read and digest the report, it will be placed on the June 24, 2009 Meeting Agenda as a discussion topic.  Representatives from Phenix will be in attendance at the June 24th meeting to answer any questions the Board may have.


He reminded the Board that an Executive Session is scheduled following tonight’s meeting.  A Special Session Board/Cabinet Retreat is scheduled for June 3, 2009 at 4:00 at Westlane Middle School.  An Executive Session is also scheduled following the Special Session Board/Cabinet Retreat.


Dr. Mervilde received word yesterday that on June 3, 2009 eight high schools in Indiana will be recognized by the Indiana Department of Education for surpassing the goal that Dr. Bennett set for Advanced Placement class participation.  North Central High School is one of the schools that will be recognized.
Comments from the Public
There were no comments from the public.

Action Items

1. Adoption of the 2009-2010 Student Handbook – Mrs. Reynolds


The Board received the changes to the 2009-2010 District Student Handbook prior to the meeting. Mrs. Reynolds told the Board that the information on cash tuition will also be deleted from the handbook. This is the first year the Handbook will be translated in Spanish. Ms. Harris requested that her honorific be changed from “Mrs.” to “Ms” in the handbook (and all future listings) and Mr. Wright requested that an old e-mail address of his be deleted. The Board had questions.  Discussion took place.


Mrs. Spann Roddy moved approval to adopt the 2009-2010 Student Handbook with additional changes noted by the Board.  Ms. Harris seconded.  Passed unanimously.

2. Approval of AT&T Contract – Mr. Licata


Mr. Licata told the Board that the AT&T Contract was not ready for Board approval yet.  Mr. Kite asked for a motion to table that item.


Mr. Dzwonar moved approval to table the approval of the AT&T Contract until a later date.  Mr. Wright seconded.  Passed unanimously.

3. Approval of the 2008-2009 Negotiated Agreement – Mr. Doss


The Board had received information on the Negotiated Agreement prior to the meeting.    Mr. Doss asked for approval of the Agreement.


Mr. Wright moved approval of the 2008-2009 Negotiated Agreement as presented.  Mrs. Spann Roddy seconded.  Passed unanimously.

Information Items
1. Budget Development Process Timeline – Mr. Licata 


Mr. Licata presented the Budget Development Process Timeline to the Board. Initial discussions regarding the 2010 budget process will begin with the Board in June. Budget Development Workshops will be held in late June and early July. A Public Hearing for the proposed 2009 Budget, Bus Replacement Plan and Capital Projects Fund Plan will be held prior to the August 26, 2009 School Board Meeting. Mr. Licata will ask the Board to adopt the proposed 2010 Budget, at the September 9, 2009 School Board Meeting. The Board had questions.  Discussion took place.

2. Middle School Block Scheduling Update – Dr. Hibbard


Dr. Hibbard gave an overview of the Middle School Block Scheduling via a Power Point presentation. He then introduced the three middle school principals and teachers from each building. The teachers and the principals discussed the challenges and rewards of the first year of block scheduling and how it has been effective in their buildings. They reported that the longer periods have given students more time on task and this has helped with improved grades, better discipline and teachers being able to bond with students since they spend a longer period of time together. The panel noted that implementation and use of the concept will continue to improve next year. The Board had questions for the panel.  Discussion took place.  The full discussion can be heard on the district’s website at www.msdwt.k12.in.us/board/minu/html  

3. Elementary Clustering Update – Mrs. Reynolds and Dr. Farrell


Dr. Farrell and Mrs. Reynolds began the discussion by providing a Power Point overview of Elementary school clustering and its goals. They reported on the results of meetings with staff at each elementary on the first year of implementation and lessons learned. Among the positives was that separating high performing students from above average performing students allowed the above average students to emerge as leaders. The Board had questions.  Discussion took place.  The full discussion can be heard on the district’s website at www.msdwt.k12.in.us/board/minu/html 

4. 0000-1000 Policies Review – Ms. Harris and Mr. Kite


Mr. Kite reported that he and Ms. Harris have met a few times with Dr. Hibbard. After review of the 0000-1000 policies, they had questions that have been sent to counsel.  When they receive the answers they will go through the proposed changes of this section of policy with the other Board Members.

5. Board Discussion


Mr. Dzwonar wanted to know if Board Goals will be discussed at the next Board/Cabinet Retreat that will be held on June 3, 2009.  Dr. Mervilde will add that item to the Agenda.

Board Comments/Liaison Reports


Mrs. Spann Roddy thanked Dr. Mervilde for his participation at the Future Promises Banquet that was held last week and enjoyed attending the North Central graduation ceremony.

Mr. Kite said he thought the graduation ceremonies were very well handled. He attended the Alumni Hall of Fame Induction Ceremonies.  The Baccalaureate program was a wonderful event as well. Mr. Kite attended the last Parent Council Meeting where they talked about the upcoming General Fund Referendum.  He and Mr. Dzwonar attended the Nora Personal Best Awards Program.


Ms. Harris enjoyed several year-end events. The highlight was the Alumni Hall of Fame induction held at North Central High School.  It was a very moving and touching experience to see teachers she had as a student at NCHS and a former classmate inducted into the Hall of Fame.


Mr. Dzwonar also enjoyed the NCHS Hall of Fame induction, Baccalaureate and graduation ceremony. He also noted how impressive the Nora student body was during their Personal Best ceremony and how encouraging it was that American Fund’s will continue their partnership with Nora despite moving to a new location out of the Township. 

Adjournment


There being no further business, Mr. Kite adjourned the meeting at 9:00 p.m.
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